December 14, 2009
On December 21, 2009 Worthington Hooker School will be in its new home.  Our new school has been a long time coming and has resulted from the efforts and advocacy of countless school, community and neighborhood members.  Most importantly it is a school that will benefit students, their families and the community for years to come.

You are aware we have sent out notices to allow for school tours for parents during the week of December 14th.  Those interested in participating in a tour must have made contact with Ms. Choma (203-946-6610) to be scheduled.  The school is undergoing finishing touches and all tours must be scheduled to allow for proper supervision and safety for all concerned while allowing the work to be completed.

We have an early dismissal for both buildings on Friday December 18th at 12:00 p.m. to move into the new building.  Your child’s teacher will solicit help if needed.

We open in our new building on Monday December 21st at 8:35 a.m.

As we move into our new home, it is important and necessary that we be good neighbors.  Indeed our move was not without contention and as we enjoy our new facility, it is critical that we exercise responsible beh avior.  So please be advised of some new procedures:

First, the school was designed for staff and visitor parking to enter at Whitney and Huntington Streets using the traffic light.  Additional parking is available on Whitney Avenue – heading north towards Hamden, it is available all hours except between 4:00 and 6:00 p.m.  Heading south towards downtown, it is available all hours except 7:00 and 9:00 a.m.
Second, we are fortunate to have an extremely friendly school with most of our students living within walking distance of our new building.  For walkers, the traffic light at Whitney and Huntington will have a pedestrian signal as well as a crossing guard.  In addition, the pedestrian gate on Everit Street will be open for walkers from 7:00 to 8:50 a.m. and from 2:30 to 3:10 p.m.  It will otherwise be locked during the school day for security purposes.  The gate will be open for walkers coming to and from after school activities and events as well, but will be secured at the conclusion of such activities.

Third, we are asking all parents not to use Everit Street as a student drop-off or pick up.  The school’s driveway is designed to accommodate student drop-off and pick up.  We expect that all parents will use this as planned.  I appreciate your cooperation with respect to the drop-off and to use the gate for pedestrian traffic only.

I am excited about our new building!  Your support for your children and the school is greatly appreciated.  I am confident that, working together, our transition to this state-of-the-art, safe and wonderful learning environment will be seamless and successful.

Bob Rifenburg
